			


�			Lands Administration Office


			Lands Department





	Practice Note for Authorised Persons,	


			Surveyors and Registered Structural 


                                    Engineers				       Issue No.  APSRSE 2/94








Processing of Master Layout Plan


Submissions under Leases





		In order to speed up the approval of Master Layout Plans under lease conditions, it has been decided that a substantive reply will be given to a master layout plan submission, required under the lease conditions, within 12 weeks from the date the submission is received by the District Lands Office concerned.





2.		In order to facilitate processing, any submission of master layout plans should provide sufficient information such as the following :-





	( i )	the formation levels of the site and the position, widths and levels of any proposed roads, emergency accesses, footbridges and pedestrian ways;





	( ii)	the nature, height and gross floor area of the buildings proposed including their disposition, location and distribution;





	(iii)	the vehicular ingress and egress arrangements;





	( iv)	an indication of the locations for the parking of vehicles;





	( v )	any communal open space and an indication of landscaping and recreational facilities proposed; and





	( vi)	the stages or phases of the development.





In general, detailed layouts such as floor plans, carpark layout etc. are not required and therefore need not be shown in a Master Layout Plan.  The sample Master Layout Plan attached to the previous Practice Notes No. 1/1991 may be useful for illustration purposes.
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